CARDIFF & DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE
Minutes of 2022/23 Pre-Season Meeting held at Fairwater Conservative Club 

Monday 15th. September 2022
Present: Peter Gordon (Chairman), Alex Embiricos (Treasurer), Geoff Lloyd (General Secretary), X teams were represented.
Apologies for Absence: Alex Morgan, Nathan Thomas, Steve Eades, Jeremy Walton, Colin Martin, Steve Wilson
Minutes of Previous Pre-season Meeting:
The minutes were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman. There were no matters arising from the minutes.
Welsh League Update
Steve Eades was not present to provide an update.  In Steve’s absence the Chairman informed the meeting that the League would enter 2 teams in the Open (seniors) Welsh League this season and 2 teams in the Vets. Captain of the Senior A side will be Steve Eades and the B side will be captained by Peter Gordon.  If anyone wished to form a team they should speak with Steve Eades.
The Veterans will be entering 2 teams. It will be organised this year under the auspices of the TTAW. Again anyone wishing to participate should speak with Steve Eades.

Treasurer’s Report and Audited Accounts
The Treasurer, Alex Embiricos reported the end of season accounts to 31st July.  The report indicated a within season profit of £891 and net assets of £5,761
The Treasurer’s report was accepted by the meeting.

Formation of Divisions, Home Nights, and Clubs Needing Players
The General Secretary, Geoff Lloyd, explained that the division structure would be similar to the previous season with some adjustments.  Balfour had requested to play in Division 3 as they were losing their top player for several months and another player was having knee surgery.  Rhiwbina also requested that their ‘D’ side would be placed in Division 3 due to the lack of experience of two players. After some discussion it was decided that the Rhiwbina team would play in Division 2 and Balfour would be in Division 3.  This would give 2 divisions of 11 and one of 10 teams.  
The Chairman asked the meeting to consider the make-up of the divisions and the representatives voted unanimously to accept the proposed formations.
The Secretary then confirmed the respective home nights of all the teams that made up these divisions.
Rhiwbina stated that they were looking for an extra player at Division 1 level.  
The Secretary would develop fixture lists and advised the meeting that the season would commence week commencing 03/10/22, the week after the Secretaries meeting.  Cup weeks would be built in along with a 2 week Christmas break
Fees and Cardiff City Community TTC Bookings
The league fee for players is to remain at £30. 
Fees are broken down as follows:

Player Registration 
	TTAW affiliation
	20.00

	Glamorgan County affiliation
	0.0

	Cardiff League Registration
	10.00

	Total
	30.00


Team Registration

	First team in club
	7.00

	Additional teams 
	6.00


A box of 6 Xushaofa balls will cost £6.00
NB: All fees needed to be paid by the 26th. September meeting.
Teams wishing to pay fees by bank transfer should send an email to Alex Embiricos to confirm they have transferred the money. 
Election of Management Committee Members
The following were unanimously elected onto the Management Committee for the coming season… Gwyn Treharne, Steve Eades, and Colin Hicks.
Secretaries Meeting 16th September 2019
The Chairman reminded everyone that the Secretaries meeting is to be held at the same venue at 7.30pm on Monday 26th. September, when all fees must be paid, and any required TT balls can be purchased. 

It was confirmed that the Xushaofa poly table tennis balls would be available to buy at the meeting at the cost of £6 for a box of 6.
Registration Forms/ TTAW Member Information Sheet

Any Other Business
Discussion took place over the situation regarding Safeguarding.  It was noted that the League Safeguarding Officer is our President, Roy Gibson.  Table Tennis Wales were working to try and get every club with a Safeguarding nominated member.  

There was also discussion around future Central Venue provision and the Management Committee would be progressing this during the season.

The league handbook will be made available only on the website www.tabletennis365.com/cardiff. 
The full handbook is in Microsoft Word format and PDF and so is able to be easily printed directly from the website. This has provided considerable cost savings for the league. 

Printed fixture lists or scorecards will not be provided to every player this season. They are available on the website for teams to print off. 

